



This letter contains important information about your child's COVID-19 vaccination. Please retain this letter and submit the consent form online as soon as possible.

January 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

YOUR CHILD IS DUE: DOSE 2 COVID-19 VACCINATION

**SCHOOL: Wood Green School** 

DATE: 27-01-2022 DATE: 03-02-2022

As many of you will be aware via national and local news a second dose of the Pfizer vaccine is now recommended for all children aged 12 to 15 years.

Following the recommendation, parents/carers can choose for their child to receive this important second vaccination either in school or at a community clinic. If you have already booked an appointment at a community clinic and are able to attend, please keep the appointment that you have already booked and you do not need to complete the Consent Form. However, if you would like your child to be vaccinated in school the School-aged immunisation team will be visiting all secondary schools across Oxfordshire in the Spring term to offer all students in years 8-11 the second dose of the covid-19 vaccine. **No vaccines will be administered without valid consent.** 

If you choose for your child to receive their second vaccination in school, you will need to submit another Consent Form which you can access via the link below. If your child has not received their first dose this form can also be completed to provide Consent for a First Dose.

If you choose for your child to receive their second vaccination in school, you will need to submit another Consent Form which you can access via the link below.

Please note that due to the impact of the Omicron variant on staffing levels we will not be able to guarantee to immunise all consented children on the dates above and priority will be given to children with additional needs. If you have submitted a consent form and we are unable to vaccinate your child, you will be notified by email. If your child cannot be vaccinated please book an appointment through the <u>National Booking Service</u>.

Please find the link to the Consent Form below. We would be grateful if you could complete and submit this form as soon as possible so that your child can receive their second COVID-19 Vaccination.

## **COVID-19 VACCINATION CONSENT FORM**

To access the consent form please click on the following link:

Vaccination Consent (oxfordhealthimms.co.uk)

## You will need the following information to complete the form:

• The unique code for your child's school, which is: **0x144008** 





Your child's NHS number:

## If you are not sure of your child's NHS number, please follow these steps:

- 1. Check your child's red book or a clinic letter to find the 10-digit number
- 2. Use the online NHS number finder link here
- 3. Contact your GP surgery through their online/email advice line (where available)
- 4. If these options aren't successful, phone your GP surgery and speak to a receptionist

Please note that you will not be able to access or complete a Consent Form within 2 working days of the session date. If two sessions dates are listed the Consent Form will close 2 working days before the first session listed.

If your child tests positive for Covid-19 or the vaccination is given in another location following submission of the Consent Form please send in a letter on the day of vaccination for the attention of the Immunisation Team.

Yours faithfully,

Fiona Singleton

Immunisation Team Operational Manager